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FORT WORTH, TX - Suspicious Person Investigation  

  

The Fort Worth Police Department and Eagle Mountain-Saginaw ISD Police 
Department continue to see information on social media, as well as news media of 
homeowner concerns related to a suspicious person in the community. As the 
allegations reportedly occurred in neighborhoods and not on school district property. 
The Fort Worth Police Department will be the lead agency in this investigation.  

Fort Worth Police are aware of the suspect’s identity and alleged actions. However, 
investigators have been unable to substantiate a criminal offense with the evidence 
provided thus far. We are asking that any residents who are able to provide evidence 
or information related to any crime to call the Fort Worth Police Non-Emergency 
number at 817-392-4222.  

Regarding EMS ISD, the only criminal violation that occurred on January 22, 2024, at 
Boswell High School was entering the campus without following required visitor 
procedures. According to security video, the person in question never acted 
inappropriately nor did the person come in direct contact with any students. The 
person was inside the school for less than 10 minutes. EMS Police and campus 
administration immediately escorted the suspect off school property without incident.   

Since there was no actual crime committed on school district property, EMS Police 
could not arrest the individual but did issue a criminal trespass warning effective for 
every campus in the district. EMS PD also shared information with Fort Worth PD to 
assist with any community reports they may have received.  

In addition to reporting criminal offenses to the FWPD non-emergency number, the 
public may also report tips to Tarrant County Crime Stoppers at 817-469-TIPS.  

  
 

mailto:policemedia@fortworthtexas.gov

